
  

God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.  Therefore we will not fear, 
though the earth should change, though the mountains shake in the heart of the sea; though 
its waters roar and foam, though the mountains tremble with its tumult.  Psalm 46:1 -3 

For us as humans, change is something that is at best a mixed experience.  There are times that we 
are happy to have things moving along, away from an uncomfortable situation, but even then, 
there is often a feeling of loss, recognizing that a particular time has passed.  It can be even harder 
for us to live in that time of change when it seems that we are losing something that we have held 
dear, and the relief that something new is coming, isn’t a relief. 

So it is with this time here at Living Hope.  Things have been changing here for quite a while: a 
new building, a new name, now a new transitional pastor.  And the experience of it all is both      
exciting and nerve wracking.  We are all excited about possibilities and also (at least a little)        
concerned about how everything is going to come together.  This mix of feelings is both normal 
and understandable. 

The good news in this time of transition is that a little bit of it is over.  I am glad to be able to walk 
with you all here at Living Hope for the coming year or two.  I really enjoy the privilege of getting 
to know folks and hearing how God has been with them through their lives, both easy and hard.  
The bad news is that we are still going to be in a time of transition.  There are still many more 
things that we as a congregation need to figure out: what is our full extent of our mission here in 
this new place? how are we to reach out to those around us? what is the best way to meet our      
future pastoral needs? 

During my time here, we will continue to explore what God is calling us to be and do, here in this 
new season as well as hold on to the traditions that ground us in our faith.  And because we are 
grounded in our faith, we can indeed join the psalmist in praising God for being our refuge and 
strength, knowing that no matter what changes, how much things may look different, and       
whatever losses we are experiencing, God is still there, caring for us and reassuring us that we    
will never be alone and we can face the challenges that life sends our way.   

See you at worship! 

August 2017 Newsletter 
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WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY GROUP meets Wednesday mornings at 9:30 AM in the Brookfield 

Room of Living Hope Presbyterian Church. You are invited to join us!!  The passages we study 

are the scripture passages for each upcoming Sunday. Even if you 

cannot attend our study group, you are invited to read through the 

passages prior to worship in your preparing for worship.  

Lesson Date and Passages:  For Sunday: 

8/2 Genesis 32:22-31; Mathew 14:13-21       8/6  

8/9 Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28: Matthew 14:22-33      8/13 

8/16 Genesis 45:1-15; Matthew 15: (10-20) 21-28      8/20  

8/23 Exodus 1:8-2:10;  Matthew 16:13-20       8/27  

8/30 Exodus 3:1-15; Matthew 16:21-28       9/3 

Women’s Association and Men’s Group 

The Women’s Association is hosting a gathering on Tuesday, August 8, at 

1:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall, to hear a friend of Ann Tennyson, Judy 

Schendlinger, share her Jewish Faith.  There will be light refreshments.  

Please contact Mary Dalton or Peggy Waterman by Sunday, August 6, if 

you are coming.  Join Naomi and Martha Circles and the Men’s Group for 

a better understanding of  Judaism and its rituals and holidays. 

 

Circles will resume their monthly meetings in September with Naomi Circle meeting at      

Ginny Maurer’s on Monday, September 11, at 10:00 a.m. for Bible Study, refreshment and    

fellowship.  The Bible Study is based on the book of Hebrews.  Cost:  $10.00, payable to 

LHPC; on memo line - Women’s Association. 

Martha Circle will meet at Jan Davis’ home on Tuesday, Sept. 12, at 12:30 for refreshments, 

fellowship & bible study. They will discuss the intro and first lesson of “Who is Jesus?”  
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Larry Under the Bridge Ministry 
 

August 20 after worship 

 

Monetary donations to purchase food to pack lunches is appreciated 

—please mark your donations: LUTB. 

 

A sign up sheet for making homemade cookies, packing lunches and delivering 

lunches is on the Community bulletin board. 

 

School is out.  Hunger is not. 

Many children are more likely to go hungry 

during the summer as they will not get daily 

school breakfast and lunch again until school 

starts again in September. This summer,     

Living Hope Church and Dickson Hollow     

residents are teaming up to support our local 

food pantries to help fill   the void. 

Donation bins are in the DH hallway between  

the dining room and the Olive Branch  

and in the Living Hope Church gathering area. 

All food donations are welcome.  

Cash donations can be made out to 

 “Living Hope PCUSA—memo line: Food Pantry” and 

 given to the church office or in the offering on Sunday. 
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Session notes from the regular session meeting held June 15, 2017.  

The meeting began with a joint meeting with the deacons. Time was spent reviewing homebound communion 

procedures. Kelly has spent time training the deacons on homebound communion, hospital visits, etc.  

The ad-hoc membership committee (Kathryn Fresch, Peggy Waterman, and Marcia Sinner) gave their report. It 

was decided to adhere to the Book of Order’s guidelines on church membership. The membership rolls will 

be reviewed again in spring 2018. They also made a recommendation for the church directory which will 

contain the changes and be published soon.  

The deacons inquired as to the possibility of video recording  Sunday services. Keith Pierce will look into this.  

LOCK DOORS – everyone is reminded to check the main doors leading into our LHPC space. If you are the 

last to leave, check both doors and lock if unlocked. These doors not only secure our space but help to    

secure Dickson Hollow.  

Time was spent with Dee and Kelly Talley in reviewing their time with LHPC. They were able to offer valuable 

input on how a part-time (25 hours/week) pastor does work out in our situation. They have enjoyed their 

time at LHPC and will miss us BUT look forward to getting back to retirement! Their last Sunday at LHPC 

will be June 25.   

Eileen reported that the church office hours will be reduced for the summer, beginning the week of June 18. 

Lisa will be in the office 8:30-12:30 on Wednesday and 8:30-3:30 on Friday.  

Sunday School will start up again on September 10, “Coming Together Sunday.” 

The official record of each session meeting is posted once it’s approved at the next meeting.  Talk with any    

session member with questions or comments. 

Kathryn Fresch, Clerk of Session 
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We are a connectional church… connected in faith to God—Father, Son, Holy Spirit. Jesus taught 

us that prayer connects us to the Divine… and to each other.   

Each month we list our faith community.  Every family has a date when we ask you to hold them 

in prayer. 

1) Dub and Janet Brown 

2) Ken, Chris, Alec and Natalie Brown 

3) Max and Joanne Broyles 

4) Jeff and Julie Camp 

5) Bill and Sandra Campbell 

6) Wallace and Faye Cheatham 

7) James and Julie Courtney 

8) Mary Dalton  

9) Wayne and Judy Dannenbrink 

10) Janet Davis 

11) Ken and Diane DeBoer 

12) Dorothy Dieter 

13) David and Elizabeth Ellis 

14) Rose Emanuele 

15) Joe and Kathryn Fresch 

16) Jim and Jean Freuck 

17) Marjorie Gauen 

18) Arleen Goranson  

19) Majd Hanna, Nour Ajami, Timothy and 

Christian 

20) Will and Traci Houts, Grace, Lauren, and 

Evan 

21) Bernie and Judy Huizenga 

22) Hazel Hurum 

23) Bob Hutchings 

24) Barry and Thelma James 

25) Joan Junek 

26) Peter and Harriet Kirchhoff 

27) Amanda and Paul Lavoe, Ziva, Zion, and 

Zach 

28) Curtis MacDonald 

29) Kathy Mathews 

30) Char Mattson 

31) Ginny Maurer 

August Calendar 

August 

Family  

Prayer Calendar 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

30 July 
 
 

31 1 
  

2 
 
9:30 AM Bible 

Study 

3 4 
 
11 AM Morning 

Prayers* 

5 

6 

 10 AM Worship— 
with Communion 
11 AM Fellowship 
11:15 AM Deacon 

Meeting 
 

7 
  
 
 

8 
  
  
1:00 Guest 

Speaker Judy 
Schendinger 

  

9 

 . 
9:30 AM Bible 

Study 

10 
 
  
 

11 
 

11 AM Morning 
Prayers* 

  
 
 

12 
 
  

13 

 
10 AM Worship 
11 AM Fellowship 
11:30 CE /Mission 

Meeting 

14 
  
 
 

15 
 
9:00 AM              

Collaboration 
Meeting 

  
 

16 
 

9:30 AM Bible 
Study 

  
  

17 

  
 9:45 Worship 
Committee Mtg 
 
 

September 
Newsletter 
Deadline 

18 

 
11 AM Morning 

Prayers* 
 
2:30 PM        

Dementia       
Support 
Group 

19 
  
 
 

20 

 
10 AM  Worship 
11 AM Fellowship 
11:30  Larry Under 

the Bridge 
11:30 AM Session 

21 

  
 
 

22 
 
 
 

23 

  
9:30 AM Bible 

Study 

24 
  
 
 

25 
 
11 AM Morning 

Prayers* 
 
 
 

26 

 
  

27 
 
10 AM Worship 
11 AM Fellowship 
  
 
      
 

28 
  
 
  

29 
 
 
 
 

30 
 
9:30 AM Bible 

Study 

 
 

31 1 September 
  
11 AM Morning 

Prayers* 

2 

[ƛǎŀ ƻƴ ǾŀŎŀǝƻƴτƻŶŎŜ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ 

!ǳƎǳǎǘ нп-нф 

*Friday Morning Prayers ñ  

Join us in the Brookfield Room at 11 AM  

each Friday as we start the weekend  

together in prayer. 

Living Hope Presbyterian Church 

hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ уΥол-мнΥол 

CǊƛŘŀȅǎ  уΥолτоΥол 
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LIVING HOPE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
W156 N4881 Pilgrim Road, Menomonee Falls WI 53051 

Office hours:  Wed 8:30-12:30 and Fri 8:30-3:30 

www.LivingHopePCUSA.org 

  

Transition Pastor: Rev. Will Houts  Email: Pastor@LivingHopePCUSA.org 

 Office: (262) 599-8340     Cell:  (262) 949-1830   

Administrative Assistant:  Lisa Quinn Email: Office@LivingHopePCUSA.org 

 Office: (262) 599-8341 

Clerk of Session: Kathryn Fresch  

Director of Music:  Dr. Wallace Cheatham 

Session Members   

Judy Bauer, Joe Fresch, Kathryn Fresch, Curtis MacDonald, Nancy Molstad, Keith Pierce, Eileen Pierce,  

Marcia Sinner, Steve Sinner, Tom Tennyson 

 

Deacon Members (designated last names) 

(A-B) - Julie Courtney (G-K) - Kris Parker (P-R) - Peggy Waterman– Moderator 

(C-F) -  Karen Stephan  (L-O) - Ann Tennyson  (S-Z) - Julie Camp 

 

 August 6 August 13 August 20 August 27 

Communion  

Servers 

Kathryn Fresch* 

Curtis MacDonald 

Kris Parker 

Julie Camp 

Joe Fresch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Liturgist 
John Riedmaier Nancy Molstad   

Fellowship Hosts 

Don and Peggy  

Waterman 

Keith and Eileen  

Pierce 

Karl Bertram and 

 Maria Crowe 

Dan, Allison and  

Christine Brankle 

Counters 

Don Waterman 

Judy Bauer 

Jean Freuck 

Marge Gauen 

Joan Junek 

Ginny Maurer 

Jeff & Julie Camp 

Kathy Mathews 

Welcome Host/

Lock up 

Joe Fresch Julie Courtney Julie Courtney Julie Camp 

Ushers 

Tom Tennyson* 

Ann Tennyson 

Don Waterman 

Ken DeBoer* 

Diane DeBoer 

Ken DeBoer* 

Diane DeBoer 

Jeff Camp* 

Don Olson 

SERVING ON SUNDAYS —If you are unable to fulfill your role in our Sunday work together, 

please arrange for a substitute and let the church office know.  


